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In 2024, we provided $8,500 in 

scholarships, $2,600 in support of Red 

Cross CPR AED training, and $620 to 

purchase an AED with Spanish language 

capability. We spent $814 to raise funding 

and spent $277 on miscellaneous items 

(liability insurance, meetings, etc.). A list 

of our Red Cross CPR AED training 

dates, locations and number of people 

trained along with a list of the scholarship 

recipients are provided below. 

 

Donations to our foundation in 2024 amounted to $15,566. The number of donors decreased from 

32 in 2023 to 18 in 2024 with an average donation of $865. Administrative expenses were $1,009 

and included fundraising (mail, postage, etc.) liability insurance, computer and state filings 

amounting to 7.5 percent of total expenditure. Our scholarship program formed the bulk of our 

activities with $8,500 (65 percent). The new Red Cross CPR AED certification training along with 

the acquisition of a Spanish language AED cost $3,359 (26 percent).  Twelve sessions were held 

training 49 individuals in CPR AED emergency response, many from underserved communities.  

We worked with local organizations to sponsor the Red Cross certification training and two local 

organizations, the WISH Center in Alexandria and the Lorton Community Action Committee, paid 

the Red Cross fee to have their participants certified. 

 

 

 
 

Elena Bathrick Scholarship - $1,000 -Christopher Golden 

-Mississippi Valley State 
 

Bo Hunter Scholarship$1,000 - Tylon Hubbard - Holmes 

Community College. MS 
 

Ruby Jones Scholarship - $1,000 - Grayton Scarbrough - 

Coahoma Community College, MS 
 

Nancy Maxey Lippincott Scholarship - $1,000 - Kate 

Blankenship - Mississippi Univ. for Women 

  

Christopher Goughnour Scholarship - $1,000 - Heber 

Oviedo - George Mason University, VA 
 

Buddy Thompson Scholarship - $1,000 - Amber Holland 

- Holmes Community College, MS 

  

Hon. Larry Palmer Scholarship - $500 = Adam Davis - 

Bluefield State University, WV  
 

Dulce Deinken Scholarship - $1,000 - Karla Ramirez -

Virginia Commonwealth University 
 

Dulce Deinken Memorial Scholarship 

$1,000 - Aidan Hoo – Northern Virginia Community 

College 

 



Fund raising was done through mailings and specific outreach to previous donors and potential 

new donors. While the total number of donors decreased, the average donation increased 

significantly. The graph below shows a comparison of donations and donors over the last six years.  

We have more than doubled the total amount of donations received during the last two years 

compared to earlier years. 

 

 

Treasurer’s Report – The 12/31/2024 balance in the foundation bank account was 

$5,500. Total expenditures and liabilities for 2024 amounted to $12,907, while total 

donations to the foundation from our donors during the same period amounted to 

$15,566. Nine scholarships were awarded totaling $8,500. The Red Cross CPR AED 

training initiative cost $3,359. Administrative expenses totaled $1,009, with $500 for 

computer equipment, $314 for postage and mailing supplies, $122 for liability insurance 

required for the Red Cross training, and $157 for miscellaneous expenses. A private 

message will be sent to board members with a link to the foundation’s bank statements 

for 2024. A table with the monthly debits and credits to the foundation bank account is 

presented below. Note: Christmas fundraising for 2024 resulted in $6,500 in donations. 

The current balance of the foundation bank account is $12,076. 

  



 

Proposed Activities for 2025 
 

Scholarship Program – Ten scholarships are planned for 2025 to youth from 
underserved communities with a focus on Hispanic to the extent possible. Four 
scholarships of $2,000 each will be awarded in memory of Christopher Goughnour Elena 
Bathrick, Dulce Deinken and Dilian Deal. A $1,200 scholarship in memory of Sylvia Ayers 
will be provided to help young people in El Salvador pursue a post-secondary education. 
Five $1,000 scholarships will be awarded to young people in Mississippi in honor of Ruby 
Jones and in memory of Nancy Lippincott, Bo Hunter, Buddy Thompson, and William 
Clark Carpenter, Jr. 
 

Healthcare Program – We are working to expand Red Cross-certified CPR and AED 

training for Fairfax County residents.  The classes will be provided free of charge but 

donations would be welcome to cover the Red Cross certification fee (it is currently $35 

per trainee and certification can only be provided if the fee is paid to Red Cross). Some 

entities have helped cover the fee and we hope others will help cover this expense in the 

future. 

Scholarships & Red Cross Training Activities Funded in 2024 

 


